AGENDA

Auditing Section Executive Committee Telephone Conference

Monday, November 4, 2002

1:00 to 2:00 p.m. (Eastern Standard Time)

Present: Joe Carcello (President), Mike Bamber (Past President), Jean Bedard (VP-Academic), Bill Dilla (Secretary), Rick Tubbs (Treasurer), Andy Bailey (Historian), Absent: George Krull (VP-Practice). 

1. Carcello began discussion of a possible approach by the Section to major accounting firms to seek out greater two-way interaction between academics and practitioners, and greater membership by practitioners in our Section. He reported on meetings that he had  on that issue with former Section presidents Tim Bell (KPMG) and Robert Knechel (University of Florida). Further discussion of the issue followed. Consensus of the  Executive Committee was that the Section’s Practice Advisory Council (PAC) could achieve the objective of more practitioner involvement in the Section. Carcello will work on re-invigorating the PAC and will get the positions on the PAC fully populated. The Executive Committee also discussed the possibility of having a Section academic member, most likely the Past President, serve on the PAC. It was decided to delay action on this idea until members of the PAC had all been appointed.  
2. The Executive Committee discussed a possible brochure on the benefits of Section membership. Carcello reported on the Section Membership Committee’s efforts to make contacts with potential members. The consensus of the Executive Committee was that a combination of Membership Committee contacts and an electronic membership brochure would be a more effective means of recruiting Section members than a print brochure. Carcello will draft an electronic brochure for review by the Committee in Huntington Beach. Members and prospective members will be notified of the existence of the brochure once it is complete.
3. The Executive Committee discussed the status of the new Public Company Accounting Oversight Board (PCAOB) and whether, and when, we should approach this group about establishing an ongoing relationship with the Section. It was decided to delay further action on this item pending the PCAOB becoming fully established and operational.
